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? ? ? ? ? The priests from all the convent came flocking onto it: With cries of joy and welcome their voices they did rear..24. The Ten Viziers; or
the History of King Azad- bekht and his Son ccccxxxv.? ? ? ? ? w. The Sharper and the Merchants dccccxv.Think not that I forget our trothplight
after you. Nay; God to me decreed remembrance heretofore. (202).Abbas (El) and the King's Daughter of Baghdad, iii. 53..63. The Lovers of the
Benou Udhreh ccclxxxiii.So he took a belt, wherein were a thousand dinars, and binding it about his middle, entered the city and gave not over
going round about its streets and markets and gazing upon its houses and sitting with those of its folk whose aspect bespoke them men of worth, till
the day was half spent, when he resolved to return to his sister and said in himself, 'Needs must I buy what we may eat of ready-[dressed] food] I
and my sister.' Accordingly, he accosted a man who sold roast meat and who was clean [of person], though odious in his [means of getting a]
living, and said to him, 'Take the price of this dish [of meat] and add thereto of fowls and chickens and what not else is in your market of meats and
sweetmeats and bread and arrange it in dishes.' So the cook set apart for him what he desired and calling a porter, laid it in his basket, and Selim
paid the cook the price of his wares, after the fullest fashion..He gave not over going and the journey was pleasant to him, till they came to a goodly
land, abounding in birds and wild beasts, whereupon El Abbas started a gazelle and shot it with an arrow. Then he dismounted and cutting its
throat, said to his servant, "Alight thou and skin it and carry it to the water." Aamir answered him [with "Hearkening and obedience"] and going
down to the water, kindled a fire and roasted the gazelle's flesh. Then they ate their fill and drank of the water, after which they mounted again and
fared on diligently, and Aamir still unknowing whither El Abbas was minded to go. So he said to him, "O my lord, I conjure thee by God the Great,
wilt thou not tell me whither thou intendest?" El Abbas looked at him and made answer with the following verses:.Young Men, El Hejjaj and the
Three, i. 53..When came the night, the king summoned his vizier and bade him tell the story of the king who lost kingdom and wife and wealth.
"Hearkening and obedience," replied Er Rehwan. "Know, O king, that.? ? ? ? ? Ye're gone and desolated by your absence is the world: Requital, ay,
or substitute to seek for you 'twere vain..Then she cast the lute from her hand and wept till she made the Lady Zubeideh weep, and she said to her,
"O Sitt el Milah, methinks he whom thou lovest is not in this world, for that the Commander of the Faithful hath sought him in every place, but
hath not found him." Whereupon the damsel arose and kissing the Lady Zubeideh's hands, said to her, "O my lady, if thou wouldst have him found,
I have a request to make to thee, wherein thou mayst accomplish my occasion with the Commander of the Faithful." Quoth the princess, "And what
is it?" "It is," answered Sitt el Milah, "that thou get me leave to go forth by myself and go round about in quest of him three days, for the adage
saith, 'She who mourneth for herself is not the like of her who is hired to mourn.' (29) If I find him, I will bring him before the Commander of the
Faithful, so he may do with us what he will; and if I find him not, I shall be cut off from hope of him and that which is with me will be assuaged."
Quoth the Lady Zubeideh, "I will not get thee leave from him but for a whole month; so be of good heart and cheerful eye." Whereupon Sitt el
Milah was glad and rising, kissed the earth before her once more and went away to her own place, rejoicing..? ? ? ? ? q. The Stolen Necklace
dccccxciv.It chanced one night that the king sallied forth without the city and drank and the wine got the mastery of him and he became drunken.
So, of the youth's fearfulness for him, he said, 'I will keep watch myself over the king this night, seeing that he deserveth this from me, for that
which he hath wrought with me of kindnesses.' So he arose forthright and drawing his sword, stationed himself at the door of the king's pavilion.
Now one of the royal servants saw him standing there, with the drawn sword in his hand, and he was of those who envied him his favour with the
king; so he said to him, 'Why dost thou on this wise at this season and in the like of this place?' Quoth the youth, 'I am keeping watch over the king
myself, in requital of his bounties to me.'.When her master heard this, his reason fled for joy and he went to his friend the draper and said to him,
"Thou wast right in the matter of the damsel, for that she is enamoured of the young Damascene; so how shall I do?" Quoth the other, "Go to the
bazaar and when thou seest him, salute him and say to him, 'Indeed, thy departure the other day, without accomplishing thine occasion, was
grievous to me; so, if thou be still minded to buy the girl, I will abate thee an hundred dinars of that which thou badest for her, by way of hospitable
entreatment of thee and making myself agreeable to thee; for that thou art a stranger in our land.' If he say to thee, 'I have no desire for her' and hold
off from thee, know that he will not buy; in which case, let me know, so I may contrive thee another device; and if he say to thee other than this,
conceal not from me aught..? ? ? ? ? a. The First Old Man's Story ii.Khalif, El Mamoun El Hakim bi Amrillah, The Merchant of Cairo and the
Favourite of the, iii. 171..So he returned to his mother (and indeed his spirit was broken), and related to her that which had happened to him and
what had betided him from his friends, how they, had neither shared with him nor requited him with speech. "O Aboulhusn," answered she, "on this
wise are the sons (5)of this time: if thou have aught, they make much of thee, (6) and if thou have nought, they put thee away [from them]." And
she went on to condole with him, what while he bewailed himself and his tears flowed and he repeated the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? My virtues
'mongst men are extolled and my glory and station rank high..When the druggist heard the singer's words, he was certified of the case and knew
that the calamity, all of it, was in his own house and that the wife was his wife; and he saw the shirt, whereupon he redoubled in certainty and said
to the singer, 'Art thou now going to her?' 'Yes, O my brother,' answered he and taking leave of him, went away; whereupon the druggist started up,
as he were a madman, and ungarnished his shop. (199) Whilst he was thus engaged, the singer won to the house, and presently up came the
druggist and knocked at the door. The singer would have wrapped himself up in the rug, but she forbade him and said to him, 'Get thee down to the
bottom of the house and enter the oven (200) and shut the lid upon thyself.' So he did as she bade him and she went down to her husband and
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opened the door to him, whereupon he entered and went round about the house, but found no one and overlooked the oven. So he stood meditating
and swore that he would not go forth of the house till the morrow..I marvelled at this with the utmost wonderment and knew that he was of the sons
of the pious. So I bestirred myself for his release and tended him [till he recovered] and besought him of quittance and absolution of
responsibility.'.When they came to themselves, they wept awhile and the folk assembled about them, marvelling at that which they saw, and
questioned them of their case. So the young men vied with each other who should be the first to discover the story to the folk; and when the Magian
saw this, he came up, crying out, 'Alas!' and 'Woe worth the day!' and said to them, 'Why have ye broken open my chest? I had in it jewels and ye
have stolen them, and this damsel is my slave-girl and she hath agreed with you upon a device to take the good.' Then he rent his clothes and called
aloud for succour, saying, 'I appeal to God and to the just king, so he may quit me of these wrong-doing youths!' Quoth they, 'This is our mother
and thou stolest her.' Then words waxed many between them and the folk plunged into talk and prate and discussion concerning their affair and that
of the [pretended] slave-girl, and the strife waxed amain between them, so that [at last] they carried them up to the king..TABLE OF CONTENTS
OF THE CALCUTTA (1839-42).Lavish of House and Victual to one whom he knew not, The Man who was, i. 293..? ? ? ? ? O skinker of the wine
of woe, turn from a love-sick maid, Who drinks her tears still, night and morn, thy bitter-flavoured bowl..When the evening evened, the king sat in
his privy sitting-chamber and his mind was occupied with the story of the singer and the druggist. So he called the vizier and bade him tell the
story. "It is well," answered he, "They tell, O my lord, that.? ? ? ? ? Desire hath left me wasted, afflicted, sore afraid, For the spy knows the secret
whereof I do complain..?OF ENVY AND MALICE..? ? ? ? ? 'Tis He who pardoneth errors alike to slave and free; On Him is my reliance in good
and evil cheer..I abode in my house, ill, a whole month; after which I went to the bath and coming out, opened my shop [and sat selling and buying
as usual], but saw no more of the man or the woman, till, one day, there stopped before my shop a young man, [a Turcoman], as he were the full
moon; and he was a sheep-merchant and had with him a bag, wherein was money, the price of sheep that he had sold. He was followed by the
woman, and when he stopped at my shop, she stood by his side and cajoled him, and indeed he inclined to her with a great inclination. As for me, I
was consumed with solicitude for him and fell to casting furtive glances at him and winked at him, till he chanced to look round and saw me
winking at him; whereupon the woman looked at me and made a sign with her hand and went away. The Turcoman followed her and I counted him
dead, without recourse; wherefore I feared with an exceeding fear and shut my shop. Then I journeyed for a year's space and returning, opened my
shop; whereupon, behold, the woman came up to me and said, 'This is none other than a great absence.' Quoth I, 'I have been on a journey;' and she
said, 'Why didst thou wink at the Turcoman?' 'God forbid!' answered I. 'I did not wink at him.' Quoth she, 'Beware lest thou cross me;' and went
away..? ? ? ? ? How many a victim of the pangs of love-liking hath died! Tired is my patience, but of blame my censors never tire..34. The Imam
Abou Yousuf with Haroun er Reshid and his Vizier Jaafer ccxcvi.Meanwhile, news was brought that Khorassan had been conquered; (23)
whereupon Er Reshid rejoiced and bade decorate Baghdad and release all who were in the prisons, giving each of them a dinar and a dress. So
Jaafer addressed himself to the decoration of the city and bade his brother El Fezl ride to the prison and clothe and release the prisoners. El Fezl did
his brother's bidding and released all but the young Damascene, who abode still in the Prison of Blood, saying, "There is no power and no virtue
save in God the Most High, the Sublime! Verily, we are God's and to Him we return." Then said El Fezl to the gaoler, "Is there any prisoner left in
the prison?" "No," answered he, and El Fezl was about to depart, when Noureddin called out to him from within the prison, saying, "O my lord,
tarry, for there remaineth none in the prison other than I and indeed I am oppressed. This is a day of clemency and there is no disputing concerning
it." El Fezl bade release him; so they set him free and he gave him a dress and a dinar. So the young man went out, bewildered and knowing not
whither he should go, for that he had abidden in the prison nigh a year and indeed his condition was changed and his favour faded, and he abode
walking and turning round, lest El Muradi should come upon him and cast him into another calamity..? ? ? ? ? And unto Irak fared, my way to thee
to make, And crossed the stony wastes i' the darkness of the night..165. Ibrahim and Jemileh dcccciii.? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? wa. The Hawk and the
Locust dccccxvi.? ? ? ? ? "Console thou thyself for his love," quoth they, "with another than he;" But, "Nay, by his life," answered I, "I'll never
forget him my dear!".Merouzi (El) and Er Razi, ii. 28..Presently, he caught sight of an earthen pan turned over upon its mouth; so he raised it from
the ground and found under it a horse's tail, freshly cut off, and the blood oozing from it; whereby he knew that the cook adulterated his meat with
horses' flesh. When he discovered this default, he rejoiced therein and washing his hands, bowed his head and went out; and when the cook saw
that he went and gave him nought, he cried out, saying, 'Stay, O sneak, O slink-thief!' So the lackpenny stopped and said to him, 'Dost thou cry out
upon me and becall [me] with these words, O cuckold?' Whereat the cook was angry and coming down from the shop, said, 'What meanest thou by
thy speech, O thou that devourest meat and kouskoussou and bread and seasoning and goest forth with "Peace (13)[be on thee!]," as it were the
thing had not been, and payest down nought for it?' Quoth the lackpenny, 'Thou liest, O son of a cuckold!' Wherewith the cook cried out and laying
hold of the lackpenny's collar, said, 'O Muslims, this fellow is my first customer (14) this day and he hath eaten my food and given me
nought.'.King's Daughter of Baghdad, El Abbas and the, iii. 53..?Story of the Merchant and His Sons..?THE NINTH OFFICER'S STORY..Now, as
destiny would have it, a band of thieves, whose use it was, whenas they had stolen aught, to resort to that place and divide [their booty], came
thither [that night], as of their wont; and they were ten in number and had with them wealth galore, which they were carrying. When they drew near
the sepulchre, they heard a noise of blows within it and the captain said, 'This is a Magian whom the angels (43) are tormenting.' So they entered
[the burial-ground] and when they came over against El Merouzi, he feared lest they should be the officers of the watch come upon him, wherefore
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he [arose and] fled and stood among the tombs. (44) The thieves came up to the place and finding Er Razi bound by the feet and by him near
seventy sticks, marvelled at this with an exceeding wonderment and said, 'God confound thee! This was sure an infidel, a man of many crimes; for,
behold, the earth hath rejected him from her womb, and by my life, he is yet fresh! This is his first night [in the tomb] and the angels were
tormenting him but now; so whosoever of you hath a sin upon his conscience, let him beat him, as a propitiatory offering to God the Most High.'
And the thieves said, 'We all have sins upon our consciences.'.? ? ? ? ? And when the sun of morning sees her visage and her smile, O'ercome. he
hasteneth his face behind the clouds to hide..Malice, Of Envy and, i. 125..? ? ? ? ? c. The Jewish Physician's Story xxviii.But for the spying of the
eyes [ill-omened,] we had seen, i. 50..? ? ? ? ? Yea, he thou lov'st shall be hard-hearted, recking not Of fortune's turns or fate's caprices, in his
pride..When she had made an end of her song, all who were present were moved to delight and El Abbas rejoiced in this. Then he bade the second
damsel sing somewhat on the like subject. So she came forward and tuning the strings of her harp, which was of balass ruby, (128) warbled a
plaintive air and improvising, sang the following verses;.Bunducdari (El) and the Sixteen Officers of Police, El Melik ez Zahir Rukneddin Bibers,
ii. 117..? ? ? ? ? Thou taught'st me what I cannot bear; afflicted sore am I; Yea, thou hast wasted me away with rigour and despite..? ? ? ? ? How
many a lover, who aspires to union with his love, For all his hopes seem near, is baulked of that whereon he's bent!.When Abou Temam returned
with [news of] the accomplishment of his errand and brought the presents and the letter, King Ilan Shah rejoiced in this and redoubled in showing
him honour and made much of him. Some days thereafterward, the king of Turkestan sent his daughter and she went in to King Ilan Shah, who
rejoiced in her with an exceeding joy and Abou Temam's worth was exalted in his sight. When the viziers saw this, they redoubled in envy and
despite and said, 'An we contrive us not a device to rid us of this man, we shall perish of rage.' So they bethought them [and agreed upon] a device
they should practise..It chances whiles that the blind man escapes a pit, ii. 51..? ? ? ? ? Though little, with beauty myself I've adorned; So the
flowers are my subjects and I am their queen..?THE TWELFTH OFFICER'S STORY..There was once a king of the kings, who had a high palace,
overlooking a prison of his, and he used to hear in the night one saying, 'O Ever-present Deliverer, O Thou whose relief is nigh, relieve Thou me!'
One day the king waxed wroth and said, "Yonder fool looketh for relief from [the consequences of] his crime. 'Then said he to his officers, 'Who is
in yonder prison?' And they answered, 'Folk upon whom blood hath been found.' (139) So the king bade bring the man in question before him and
said to him, 'O fool, little of wit, how shall thou be delivered from this prison, seeing that thine offence is great?' Then he committed him to a
company of his guards and said to them, 'Take this fellow and crucify him without the city.'.In my soul the fire of yearning and affliction rageth
aye, iii. 65..First Officer's Story, The, ii. 122..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? eb. Story of the Barber's Second Brother cliv.? ? ? ? ? Brother of En Numan, with
thee lies an old man's anguish to allay, A graybeard slain, may God make fair his deeds upon the Reckoning-Day!.The Thirteenth Night of the
Month..Melik (El) Ez Zahir Rukneddin Bibers el Bunducdari and the Sixteen Officers of Police, ii. 117..30. Isaac of Mosul's Story of Khedijeh and
the Khalif Mamoun cclxxix.80. The Schoolmaster who fell in Love by Report dclxv.34. The City of Irem dxxxviii.Then he gave the cup to the
Khalif, saying, "Drink [and may] health and soundness [attend it]! It doth away disease and bringeth healing and setteth the runnels of health
abroach.".One day, another of my friends came to me and said 'A neighbour of mine hath invited me to hear [music]. [And he would have me go
with him;] but I said, 'I will not foregather with any one.' However, he prevailed upon me [to accompany him]; so we repaired to the place and
found there a man, who came to meet us and said, '[Enter,] in the name of God!' Then he pulled out a key and opened the door, whereupon we
entered and he locked the door after us. Quoth I, 'We are the first of the folk; but where are their voices?' (128) '[They are] within the house,'
answered he. 'This is but a privy door; so be not amazed at the absence of the folk.' And my friend said to me, 'Behold, we are two, and what can
they avail to do with us?' [Then he brought us into the house,] and when we entered the saloon, we found it exceeding desolate and repulsive of
aspect Quoth my friend, 'We are fallen [into a trap]; but there is no power and no virtue save in God the Most High, the Supreme!' And I said, 'May
God not requite thee for me with good!'.She laughed and cried out to the women of the house, saying, "Ho, Fatimeh! Ho, Khedijeh! Ho, Herifeh!
Ho, Senineh!" Whereupon all those who were in the place of women and neighbours flocked to me and fell a-laughing at me and saying, "O
blockhead, what ailed thee to meddle with gallantry?" Then one of them came and looked in my face and laughed, and another said, "By Allah,
thou mightest have known that she lied, from the time she said she loved thee and was enamoured of thee? What is there in thee to love?" And a
third said, "This is an old man without understanding." And they vied with each other in making mock of me, what while I suffered sore chagrin..?
? ? ? ? And pliedst us with cups of wine, whilst from the necklace pearls (142) A strange intoxicating bliss withal did circulate,.? ? ? ? ? So shall we
quaff the cups in ease and cheer, In endless joyance, quit of care and woe..Ten Viziers, The, i. 61.Woman accused of Lewdness, The Pious, ii. 5..?
? ? ? ? What is there in the tents? Their burdens are become A lover's, whose belov'd is in the litters' shrined..See, then, O august king," continued
the youth, "what envy doth and injustice and how God caused the viziers' malice revert upon their own necks; and I trust in God that He will
succour me against all who envy me my favour with the king and show forth the truth unto him. Indeed, I fear not for my life from death; only I
fear lest the king repent of my slaughter, for that I am guiltless of offence, and if I knew that I were guilty of aught, my tongue would be
mute.".Then he stripped him of his clothes and clapping on his neck a heavy chain, bound him to a high lattice and fell to drubbing him two bouts a
day and two anights; and on this wise he abode the space of ten days. Then his mother came to him and said, "O my son, O Aboulhusn, return to
thy reason, for this is the Devil's doing." Quoth he, "Thou sayst sooth, O my mother, and bear thou witness of me that I repent [and forswear] that
talk and turn from my madness. So do thou deliver me, for I am nigh upon death." So his mother went out to the superintendant and procured his
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release and he returned to his own house.."If it must be and no help, admit Jerir." So Adi went forth and admitted Jerir, who entered, saying:.Then
they all four arose, laying wagers with one another, and went forth, walking, from the palace-gate [and fared on] till they came in at the gate of the
street in which Aboulhusn el Khelia dwelt. He saw them and said to his wife Nuzhet el Fuad, "Verily, all that is sticky is not a pancake and not
every time cometh the jar off safe. (38)' Meseemeth the old woman hath gone and told her lady and acquainted her with our case and she hath
disputed with Mesrour the eunuch and they have laid wagers with one another about our death and are come to us, all four, the Khalif and the
eunuch and the Lady Zubeideh and the old woman." When Nuzhet el Fuad heard this, she started up from her lying posture and said, "How shall
we do?" And he said, "We will both feign ourselves dead and stretch ourselves out and hold our breath." So she hearkened unto him and they both
lay down on the siesta[-carpet] and bound their feet and shut their eyes and covered themselves with the veil and held their breath..Woman (The
Old), the Merchant and the King, i. 265..? ? ? ? ? c. The Third Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor cclv.She abode awaiting him thus till the end of the
month, but discovered no tidings of him neither happened upon aught of his trace; wherefore she was troubled with an exceeding perturbation and
despatching her servants hither and thither in quest of him, abode in the sorest that might be of grief and concern. When it was the beginning of the
new month, she arose in the morning and bidding cry him throughout the city, sat to receive visits of condolence, nor was there any in the city but
betook himself to her, to condole with her; and they were all concerned for her, nothing doubting but she was a man..? ? ? ? ? He, who Mohammed
sent, as prophet to mankind, Hath to a just high-priest (61) the Khalifate assigned..One day the Commander of the Faithful bade bring him to the
presence; so his slave-girl changed his raiment and clothing him in sumptuous apparel, mounted him on the mule. Then he rode to the palace and
presenting himself before the Khalif, saluted him with the goodliest of salutations and bespoke him with eloquent and deep-thoughted speech.
When Er Reshid saw him, he marvelled at the goodliness of his favour and his eloquence and the readiness of his speech and enquiring of him, was
told that he was Sitt el Milah's lord; whereupon quoth he, "Indeed, she is excusable in her love for him, and if we had put her to death
unrighteously, as we were minded to do, her blood would have been upon our heads." Then he turned to the young man and entering into discourse
with him, found him well bred, intelligent, quick of wit and apprehension, generous, pleasant, elegant, erudite. So he loved him with an exceeding
love and questioned him of his native city and of his father and of the manner of his journey to Baghdad. Noureddin acquainted him with that
which he would know in the goodliest of words and with the concisest of expressions; and the Khalif said to him, "And where hast thou been
absent all this while? Indeed, we sent after thee to Damascus and Mosul and other the towns, but lit on no tidings of thee." "O my lord," answered
the young man, "there betided thy slave in thy city that which never yet betided any." And he acquainted him with his case from first to last and
told him that which had befallen him of evil [from El Muradi and his crew]..Then the girl went away, running, after her mistress, whereupon I left
the shop and set out after them, so I might see her abiding-place. I followed after them all the way, till she disappeared from mine eyes, when I
returned to my place, with a heart on fire. Some days after, she came to me again and bought stuffs of me. I refused to take the price and she said,
"We have no need of thy goods." Quoth I, "O my lady, accept them from me as a gift;" but she said, "[Wait] till I try thee and make proof of thee."
Then she brought out of her pocket a purse and gave me therefrom a thousand dinars, saying, "Trade with this till I return to thee." So I took the
purse and she went away [and returned not to me] till six months had passed by. Meanwhile, I traded with the money and sold and bought and
made other thousand dinars profit [on it]..160. The Ruined Man of Baghdad and his Slave-girl dcccxcvi.Envy and Malice, Of, i. 125..? ? ? ? ? Our
stead, that late was desert, grew green and eke our trees, That barren were, grew loaded with ripened fruits galore..? ? ? ? ? I fear me for my body
from sickness and unrest, Lest of the fear of sev'rance it be betrayed and slain..So he left her and slept his night and on the morrow he repaired to
the shop of his friend the druggist and saluted him. The other welcomed him and questioned him of his case; whereupon he told him how he had
fared, till he came to the mention of the woman's husband, when he said, 'Then came the cuckold her husband and she clapped me into the chest
and shut the lid on me, whilst her addlepated pimp of a husband went round about the house, top and bottom; and when he had gone his way, we
returned to what we were about.' With this, the druggist was certified that the house was his house and the wife his wife, and he said, 'And what
wilt thou do to-day?' Quoth the singer, 'I shall return to her and weave for her and full her yarn, (198) and I came but to thank thee for thy dealing
with me.'.As they were thus engaged, behold, up came the dancers and mountebanks, with their pipes and drums, whilst one of their number
forewent them, with a great banner in his hand, and played all manner antics with his voice and limbs. When they came to the Courthouse, the Cadi
exclaimed, "I seek refuge with God from yonder Satans!" And the merchant laughed, but said nothing. Then they entered and saluting his highness
the Cadi, kissed Alaeddin's hands and said, "God's blessing on thee, O son of our uncle! Indeed, thou solacest our eyes in that which thou dost, and
we beseech God to cause the glory of our lord the Cadi to endure, who hath honoured us by admitting thee to his alliance and allotted us a part in
his high rank and dignity." When the Cadi heard this talk, it bewildered his wit and he was confounded and his face flushed with anger and he said
to his son-in-law, "What words are these?" Quoth the merchant, "Knowest thou not, O my lord, that I am of this tribe? Indeed this man is the son of
my mother's brother and that other the son of my father's brother, and I am only reckoned of the merchants [by courtesy]!".99. The Three
Unfortunate Lovers ccccix.? ? ? ? ? Me, till I stricken was therewith, to love thou didst excite, And with estrangement now, alas! heap'st sorrows on
my spright..? ? ? ? ? Exalted mayst thou be above th' empyrean heaven of joy And may God's glory greater grow and more exalted aye!.'There was
once, of old time, a hawk who made himself a nest hard by that of a locust, and the latter gloried in his neighbourhood and betaking herself to him,
saluted him and said, "O my lord and chief of the birds, indeed the nearness unto thee delighteth me and thou honourest me with thy neighbourhood
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and my soul is fortified with thee." The hawk thanked her for this and there ensued friendship between them. One day, the locust said to the hawk,
"O chief of the birds, how cometh it that I see thee alone, solitary, having with thee no friend of thy kind of the birds, to whom thou mayst incline
in time of easance and of whom thou mayst seek succour in time of stress? Indeed, it is said, 'Man goeth about seeking the ease of his body and the
preservation of his strength, and in this there is nought more necessary to him than a friend who shall be the completion of his gladness and the
mainstay of his life and on whom shall be his dependence in his stress and in his ease.' Now I, albeit I ardently desire thy weal in that which
beseemeth thy condition, yet am I weak [and unable] unto that which the soul craveth; but, if thou wilt give me leave, I will seek out for thee one of
the birds who shall be conformable unto thee in thy body and thy strength." And the hawk said, "I commit this to thee and rely upon thee
therein.".109. Abdallah the Fisherman and Abdallah the Merman dccclxxvii.Behold, I am clad in a robe of leaves green, ii. 242..? ? ? ? ? Were I cut
off, beloved, from hope of thy return, Slumber, indeed, for ever my wakeful lids would flee..? ? ? ? ? With ruin I o'erwhelm him and abjectness and
woe And cause him quaff the goblet of death and distance drear..? ? ? ? ? p. The Idiot and the Sharper dccccv.So she made ready and setting out,
traversed the deserts and spent treasures till she came to Sejestan, where she called a goldsmith to make her somewhat of trinkets. [Now the
goldsmith in question was none other than the prince's friend]; so, when he saw her, he knew her (for that the prince had talked with him of her and
had depictured her to him) and questioned her of her case. She acquainted him with her errand, whereupon he buffeted his face and rent his clothes
and strewed dust on his head and fell a-weeping. Quoth she, 'Why dost thou thus?' And he acquainted her with the prince's case and how he was his
comrade and told her that he was dead; whereat she grieved for him and faring on to his father and mother, [acquainted them with the
case]..INTRODUCTION.--Story of King Shehriyar and his Brother..When the news reached El Aziz, he rejoiced with an exceeding joy in the
coming of his son and straightway took horse, he and all his army, what while the trumpets sounded and the musicians played, that the earth
quaked and Baghdad also trembled, and it was a notable day. When Mariyeh beheld all this, she repented with the uttermost of repentance of that
which she had wroughten against El Abbas his due and the fires still raged in her vitals. Meanwhile, the troops (104) sallied forth of Baghdad and
went out to meet those of El Abbas, who had halted in a meadow called the Green Island. When he espied the approaching host, he knew not what
they were; so he strained his sight and seeing horsemen coming and troops and footmen, said to those about him, "Among yonder troops are
ensigns and banners of various kinds; but, as for the great green standard that ye see, it is the standard of my father, the which is reserved [unto him
and never displayed save] over his head, and [by this] I know that he himself is come out in quest of me." And he was certified of this, he and his
troops..On this wise, O King Shah Bekht," continued the vizier, "is the issue of eagerness for [the goods of] the world and covetise of that which
our knowledge embraceth not; indeed, [whoso doth thus] shall perish and repent Nor, O king of the age, (added he) is this story more extraordinary
than that of the sharper and the merchants.".Unjust King and the Tither, The, i. 272.? ? ? ? ? In the wide world no house thou hast, a homeless
wanderer thou: To thine own place thou shall be borne, an object for lament. (88).When El Abbas heard her verses, they pleased him and he said to
her, "Well done, O Sitt el Husn! Indeed, thou hast done away trouble from my heart and [banished] the things that had occurred to my mind." Then
he heaved a sigh and signing to the fifth damsel, who was from the land of the Persians and whose name was Merziyeh (now she was the fairest of
them all and the sweetest of speech and she was like unto a splendid star, endowed with beauty and loveliness and brightness and perfection and
justness of shape and symmetry and had a face like the new moon and eyes as they were gazelle's eyes) and said to her, "O Merziyeh, come
forward and tune thy lute and sing to us on the [same] subject, for indeed we are resolved upon departure to the land of Yemen." Now this damsel
had met many kings and had consorted with the great; so she tuned her lute and sang the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? An thou'dst vouchsafe to favour
me,'twould lighten my despair, Though but in dreams thine image 'twere that visited my bed.
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